

# *Minutes for Site Council*



5-22-2017

In Attendance: Shawn Liggett, Liza Holland, Brian Hutchins, Linda Brown, Shirley Tremel, Shelly McKnight, and Laura Means

- *Family Science Night Debrief*

Over 100 in attendance; great feedback from parents and students, books and prizes given away, free pasta dinner provided by Title I, fabulous STEM stations, photos for our website. Based on feedback, we will plan to budget this in to our plan again next year.

- *Parent Survey Results*

Team members looked over packets provided by Laura from our Parent Survey on Survey Monkey. There was data analysis included in the packets which team members reviewed. 97.6% of our parents surveyed said that they feel our school is safe, respectful and culturally inclusive. Over 50% of our families have Internet access on personal computers or laptops. While many parents are unclear exactly what our ABS/Porpoise Port is, they are supportive of the concept. Team agreed to make that a priority with staff to better articulate the expectations and use of our ABS room for students, staff, and parents. About 77% of those surveyed would like to see us offer more academic support to students before or after school. We brainstormed some ideas on the site council team as to what that might look like next year. This will be an area we plan to spend more time developing, as it is a need and priority for our families.

In the comments sections, there were several things noted by the team. We had a lengthy discussion about fees charged to families for supplies.

- *Other Surveys*

Laura shared the staff and student surveys which have also been created on Survey Monkey. Students and staff are in the process of completing those, and they are to be completed by Friday. We will review those results at our next meeting.

- *Good of the Order*

Laura shared the next Family Outreach event. We will be hosting a "PLANNING & PASTRIES for PARENTS of SUNSET" meeting on June 9<sup>th</sup>. Parents will be meeting to plan summer projects for improving our playground.

Shirley shared an idea for us to add for next year. She shared about the team leader meetings that included a district level meeting, and meeting with the principal once a month to better communication between administration and staff.

### *Next Meeting Agenda:*

- *June 12<sup>th</sup> at 3:15 pm*
- *Look at remaining two survey results*
- *Indistar Plan*

Minutes submitted by Laura Means on May 23, 2017.